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Exhibition Schedule
June 18 – September 25, 2005

Carving a Legacy:  Innovation in Coast Salish Art

The focal point of this exhibition will be the artists’ residency in which artists Shaun Peterson and Greg Colfax will be carving a welcome pole in the gallery. This exhibition will examine ways in which contemporary Native American artists from the South Puget Sound Region have built on Coast Salish art tradition while simultaneously implementing contemporary media and techniques in their work.  Traditional welcome poles consist of a single, monumental figure, erected by a tribe to symbolize their generosity and hospitality to visitors.  The pole, carved from a 25-foot cedar tree, will be one of a pair to be sited on the Portland Avenue Business District in Tacoma as part of a neighborhood revitalization project overseen by the City of Tacoma.  By inviting the artists to work in the gallery, we plan to highlight the process of carving and emphasize that Native American art is continually evolving and changing as contemporary artists both embrace and push the boundaries of tradition.  To place the welcome pole project in context, the exhibition will include the work of four to seven other Coast Salish artists who like Peterson and Colfax, both embrace and redefine tradition.  The work in this portion of the exhibition will comprise a wide range of media – including print-making, weaving, glass, and other examples of carving – to emphasize the breadth of contemporary Native American art.  Programming will be an essential component of this exhibition as we plan to contextualize the exhibition and fully involve the Salish community by inviting artists to speak, hosting events such as storytelling, and presenting a panel of artists and recognized experts in the field.  

April – August, 2005

Zero Karat:  Jewelry in Non-Precious Materials from the Donna Schneier Collection

This exhibition will function as a singular opportunity to explore the development of studio art jewelry movement as an international phenomenon.  Nearly eighty works cover the emergence of a vigorous, new approach to jewelry beginning in the late 1960s that focused on the intellectual, emotional, and aesthetic impact of non-precious and alternative materials.  Artists from this generation bridged the gap between jewelry and the mainstream art movements:  sculpture, performance, arte povera, and assemblage.  Zero Karat brings exemplary works by major European and American artists including Gijs Bakker, Caroline Broadhead, Lam de Wolf, Otto Künzlie, Vaerena Sieber-Fuchs, and Northwest artist Laurie Hall.  This exhibition will emphasize that jewelry can be constructed from materials that suggest powerful ideas and emotions.  As a result, this type of work achieves its value from the strength of the ideas of the artist and the willingness of the wearer to use such jewelry to express political and aesthetic viewpoints.  Such work challenges the view to reconsider what is precious and how complex a work of jewelry can be.  Jewelry made from non-precious metals such as wood, paper, nylon, or found objects has the potential to be as valuable as that constructed from precious materials.  It speaks about the wearers’ values and ideological stances.  Such jewelry questions what it means to wear jewelry beyond body adornment and also challenges the category, focusing more on performance and structure.  The gallery presentation of these works will emphasize the dynamic aspects of their history:  that the objects were meant to be worn and that they were at the forefront of this aspect of studio art jewelry.  A timeline that imcorporates images of the jewelry with broader aspects of mainstream art and political events will help contextualize the work in terms of ideas and advances.  Display of these works with mannequins and historical photographs will also help emphasize the performance aspects of the pieces in this exhibition. 
January  15 – May 1, 2005

Marsden Hartley: American Modern

Marsden Hartley(1877-1943) is one of the most important artists from the American early modern period. TIME magazine art critic Robert Hughes has called him “the most brilliantly gifted of the early generation of American modernists.” The retrospective exhibition presents superb examples of Hartley's work from each episode of his output. Early post-impressionist Maine mountain scenes, pre-WWI abstractions completed in Paris and Berlin, Provincetown experiments, New Mexican landscapes, still-lifes from the 1920s and 1930s, Bavarian mountain pastels, 1930s archaic portraits, and late Maine landscapes are part of the work included in the show. A catalogue written by exhibition curator and Hartley specialist Chief Curator Patricia McDonnell accompanies the exhibition.

January 29 – June 5, 2005

A Decade of Excellence: Celebrating the Neddy Artist Fellowship

In 1995 the Behnke Foundation established the Neddy Artist Fellowship as a memorial to Robert E. (Ned) Behnke (1948–1989). Ned Behnke was a prolific painter and vital force within the artist community of the Northwest. The Neddy Artist Fellowship is an unrestricted cash award to a Northwest artist, who demonstrates artistic excellence, innovation, and unique vision, and a passionate commitment to their art and community. 
A Decade of Excellence: Celebrating the Neddy Artist Fellowship includes works by each of the fourteen artists who have won the award, including Juan Alonso, Chris Bruch, Donnabelle Cassis, Laurie Chambers, Claire Cowie, Susan Dory, Claudia Fitch, Dionne Haroutunian, Doug Keyes, Mark Takamichi Miller, Jeffry Mitchell, Mary Ann Peters, Michael Spafford, and Benjamin Wilkins.
Welcome New Volunteers
Susan Barnes (Lobby Greeter); Rachel Fenick, Lydia Thompson, Mona Willis (Open Art Studio); MaryAnn Devine, Lisa Kobs, Antonio Foglia (Art Resource Center).
Orientation and Training Updates
New Volunteer Orientation
General orientation sessions for new volunteers will take place on Saturday, April 16th at 3:30-4:30PM; Thursday, April 19th at 3-4PM; Thursday, June 16th at 5-6PM.  New volunteers are required to complete one session of this training.  Please RSVP to Jacqueline Harmon at:  jharmon@tacomaartmuseum.org
Open Art Studio
Training for new Open Art Studio volunteers will take place on Saturday, April 16th at 10:00AM; Thursday, May 12th at 4:00PM; Wednesday, June 15th at 1:00PM.  This training will be led by our Community Programs Coordinator Maija McKnight, who oversees the OAS. Please RSVP to Maija at:  mmcknight@tacomaartmuseum.org 
Visitor Greeters
If you’re a new volunteer or a current volunteer who wants to learn more about the Visitor Greeter position, plan to attend a training session with Visitor Services staff on one of the following Saturdays from 1:00-2:00PM:  April 9th, May 14th, June 11th. 

Please RSVP to Andy Morrison at: amorrison@tacomaartmuseum.org
National Volunteer Week:  April 17-April 23
To celebrate National Volunteer Week, Tacoma Art Museum participates in a week-long reciprocal free admission program to local museums and cultural organizations.  There are approximately 25 organizations participating this year. You will be able to use your Tacoma Art Museum volunteer ID (issued to you by request) to receive free admission to all of those institutions. 
Last but not least, there will be a Volunteer Appreciation Party in the Murray Family Event Space on April 21st from 5:30-8:00pm.  Be looking for more in-depth information regarding volunteer appreciation activities coming in the mail! 

Volunteer Birthdays This Quarter
April:  Paula Foreman(3rd ), Lace Smith(5th ), Deborah Cornett(6th), Brigitte Runnals(7th), Danielle Boullay(8th), Lindsey Perkins(12th), Linda Gaines(13th), Rachel Fenick(18th), Camille Long(19th), Karin Morris(21st), Rosemary Dye(22nd).  May:  Helen Sohlberg(1st), Ruth Kueler(2nd), Bruce Steven-Jordan(3rd), Holly Pennington(5th), Nancy Waltman(12th), Morgan Christian(15th), Sandy Farewell(20th), Kyla Wallace(23rd), Biz Lund(29th), Brenda Ayele(31st).  June:  Gail Buteau(3rd), Elise Kruidenier(4th), Kent Peterson(12th), Julie Bursack(14th), Sanjeev Narang(20th), Voicelyn Jackson(29th).

NEW Parking Procedures!
For the time being, discounted parking for TAM volunteers will now involve issued coupons good for a reduced parking rate.  

Here is how it will work for volunteers only:

· Pick up as many coupons as you need from Security (you can take one months worth if you need) 

· Park only in the designated parking areas (yellow stalls.) 

· Volunteers place the coupon plus $2 for 4 hours of parking into the slot.  You can use a credit card to pay the reduced amount, but a coupon must still be placed in the slot.
       Programming Highlights
As always, Tacoma Art Museum has lots of great programs for visitors of all ages this quarter. Find the details in your copy of Museum Notes or on our website. A couple of highlights include: 

· “MOI”: A Conversation With Gertrude Stein              A short slide lecture on Marsden Hartley’s One Portrait of a Fine Woman with Patricia MacDonnell is followed by an original gallery performance by actress Claudia Wilkens.  Saturday, April 16, 5 pm AND Sunday, April 17, 2PM.
· My Life Is My Work; My Work Is My Life                  An artist lecture with Northwest photographer Mary Randlett sharing about her artistic career, past and present.  Saturday, May 21, 2PM.
· Precious Metal Clay Jewelry Workshop                    A clay-like material that fires in to a fine silver product, then soldered and finished like raw metal!  Taught by Virginia Causey from Seattle’s Pratt Fine Art Center.  Saturday, May 21, 12:30-4:30 PM.
· The 2005 Neddy Artist Fellowship Announcement   One of this year’s Neddy nominees will be awarded this year’s award during the Neddy celebration at Tacoma Art Museum Saturday, June 4, 6PM.  The nominees are Jaq Chartier, Mary Larson, Helen O’Toole, Joseph Park, and Jeffrey Simmons.                                                               To see this year’s nominee work prior to the awards, the 2005 Neddy exhibition will open at the Washington State Convention Centers on April 11th.  The will also be a sampling of this year’s nominees’ works in the FAQ area.  
Call (253) 272-4258 ext. 3030 with questions or to register for these programs.
